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The	Presidents	Report	 	 	 	 	 	 					Scott	Dargan	
  I start this months report with a tone of sadness reflecting on the passing of our valued 
member Charles Bradley and I think our collective thoughts about Charles were summed 
up in the memorial notice below organised by Ken Moran. 
 
“All of the members of the Southern Fly Fishers Club are deeply saddened at the loss of a 
most respected, admired and valued member of our Club. Charles was a great supporter of 
all of our activities and his experience and counsel will be sadly missed. We are all better 
people for having known Charles. He will be missed by all who knew him and we offer 
our sincere condolences to Judy and his family. Tight lines Charles.”  
 
  I will certainly miss Charles and I was really pleased to see many members at his funeral 
last Thursday, including John Worrell who made a heartfelt speech in honour of Charles.  
 
  In terms of activity over the last Month it has been a busy period with trips to Millbrook 
Lakes, Yarra River and Noojee Streams. All of these trips were well attended and some 
good fish were caught which is encouraging. It is also great to see these trips being well 
attended with some of our newer members getting out and learning more about our sport. 
You will find some articles detailing the results of these trips in both this and the 
December edition of the Fly Fisher. Another activity that was held during the month was 
Ring Casting, which proved popular with those who wanted to work on their casting skill 
and have some fun along the way. Thanks to Tony Hyett (And his helpers) for orgainising 
this and stay tuned for more of these activities. 
 
  A highlight of the month was the second Max Kepert Cup, which was also very well 
attended and proved a successful outing for all. There were some good fish caught and the 
Camaraderie on the day was fantastic. I want to acknowledge John McDonald for taking 
the lead on organising the event and John has provided an article on the day in this edition 
with some photos provided by Dean Gordon and Ray Goddard. I would also like to thank 
everyone else who contributed to the success of the event and of course congratulate the 
event winners Nicky Edwards (Most fish caught) and Graeme Renfrey (Heaviest fish). 
 
  Our membership renewal numbers remain on track and I would like to welcome Mark 
Remington and Brooklyn Etherington as returning / new members. Please make sure that 
you introduce yourselves to Mark and Brooklyn and make them feel welcome. 
 
  At the October Members Night we were also treated to a presentation on Bill Jeans and 
Ian Samble’s trip to South America, which included a movie that could be mistaken for a 
George Lucas production. Well done Bill and Ian on providing such an entertaining and 
informative evening. 
 
  November see’s a number of activities in the calendar including the Tasmania Trip and a 
Steavenson River trip later in the month. We also have David Featherstone (Fly Fishing 
Guru) presenting to us at this months Members Night which is sure the be entertaining. 
Please also remember to get your names on the list for the Christmas Party (Details on the 
calendar page) as we will need to finalise numbers by the General Meeting on November 
25. 
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Calendar	–	Coming	Events	
 
November 

Mon   2nd  Ring Casting. SFF Clubrooms 7.00pm Leader: Tony Hyett 
Wed   4th  Committee Meeting 7.30 pm. 
Sun   8th  Noojee Streams Trip. Leader: Les Pratt meet at coffee 
     shop at 9am. 
Wed   11th  Members Night. Speaker: David Featherstone, Guide and 
     Fly Fishing Guru 
Mon/Mon  16th-23rd Tasmania Trip. Leader: Scott Dargan 
Wed   18th  Wed Afternoon Social Meeting. Leader: Darryl Foulds 
     (Final meeting for the year, picking back up in February) 
Sun   22nd  Steavenson River Trip. Leader: Erhan Cinar/Steven 
     Clements 
Wed   25th  Casting 6.30 pm, General Meeting 7.30 pm. 
Mon/Sun  30th-6th Buckenderra Trip. Leader: Erhan Cinar 
 
 

December 
Wed   2nd  Committee Meeting 7.30 pm. 
Sat/Sun  5th-6th  Big River Trip. Leader: Tony Hyett 
Wed   9th  Members Night. Video, Casting etc. 
Sun   13th  Christmas Party – at Julian Hart’s, see notice below 
 
 

January 
Sat/Sun  30th/31st Bay Trip. Leader: Scott Dargan (the weather will 
     determine which day is fished) 
 
General casting practice sessions are held each second and fourth Wednesday from 6.30 
to 7.30, under floodlights, (weather permitting). Come and learn from the experts, 
improve your accuracy and method. 
 
Bruce Ratcliffe is also running casting practice sessions on Tuesday nights from 
7.00pm at the casting pool. 
 

  We have a special raffle prize for the last Members Night of the year on 9 December 
2015. Allan Roberts  has very generously donated a 2 night stay at Myrica Cottage (see 
advert at the end of this newsletter) valued at $300. Normal raffle prices apply and you 
have to be there on the night to claim your prize. 

Notices	
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President	 Scott 
Dargan	

president@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0420 909 449	

Vice President & 
Combined Clubs	

Peter 
Cairns	

vicepresident@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0413 420 044 

Treasurer	 Les Pratt	 treasurer@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0448 715 205	

Secretary & 
Combined Clubs	

Ken 
Moran 

secretary@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0439 319 953	

Trip Coordinator 
& Licensee	

Tony 
Hyett	

trips@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0418 173 869	

Casting  
Delegate	

Tom 
Galloway	

casting@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0438 461 353	

Newsletter 
Editor & 
Communications	

Steven 
Clements	

editor@southernflyfishers.org.au	
	

0403 489 268	

Assets & 
Maintenance	

Peter 
Cairns	

assets@southernflyfishers.org.au	
	

0413 420 044	

Library &  
ATF Delegate	

Colin 
McMillan	

library@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0407 514 966	

Webmaster Phil 
Magness 

webmaster@southernflyfishers.org.au 0419 247 070 

Assistant 
Secretary 

Erhan 
Cinar 

assistantsecretary@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0402 609 399 

Assistant 
Treasurer 

Ray 
Boast 

assistanttreasurer@southernflyfishers.org.au	 0437 870 066 

	

Committee	–	Officers	and	Delegates	2015-16	
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Vale	Charles	Bradley	1946-2015		 	 	 	 Ian	Sambell	
  It is with great sadness that I report the passing of Charles on Saturday 31st October. 
 
  Charles’s family migrated from Scotland when he was 5 years old. They settled in 
Adelaide where he attended school and once he became an adult he moved to Melbourne 
for a short time before moving to Sydney. He had numerous sales positions with various 
companies before deciding on settling back in Melbourne. 
 
  Once back in Melbourne he acquired enough capital to open two Oroton stores, one in 
The Block Arcade, Melbourne and another in Toorak Road South Yarra. The shop in 
Toorak Road was underneath the Turkish Consulate and became famous in 1986 when an 
Armenian Terrorist set a car bomb which prematurely exploded killing one terrorist and 
injuring the other. The bomb blast damaged 20 shops along Toorak Road including 
Charles’s shop, which was completely destroyed. 
 
  Never one to be deterred Charles started looking for other opportunities. He had already 
been working as a part time sales representative for a chemical company while operating 
his two shops but after the bombing he decided that he knew enough about the chemical 
industry to start his own business. Over the next 25 years of determination and hard work 
he turned it into a very successful and profitable business. It was during this time that he 
met, fell in love and married Judy. 
 
  Upon the sale of his business at retirement some 7 years ago he wanted to pursue his 
passion of fishing, particularly fly fishing which he believed he had never mastered. He 
joined the Southern Fly Fishers after being introduced by John Worrell after they literally 
bumped into each other at Armadale Angling. After coffee and a chat Charles was sold on 
the virtues of the club and joined soon after. He was a very active member and it wasn’t 
long before he volunteered his services when needed. He was still the raffle master right 
up to the end and organised prizes via Judy when in hospital. 
 
  It was here that I met Charles and with his very likable and friendly nature he was invited 
to join our small coffee group which meets religiously every Wednesday morning. Fly 
fishing and the planning of future fishing trips is the main topic of discussion over coffee 
and with Charles’s organisational and computer skills he volunteered to book airfares, 
accommodation, guides when required and anything else necessary. Charles had a long 
history of fishing in New Zealand and he was instrumental in starting our annual New 
Zealand fishing trips. 
 
  Charles’s culinary skills were legendary and whenever we had to cook for ourselves on a 
trip he would commandeer the kitchen/BBQ and always deliver delicious mouth-watering 
meals. 
 
  A few years ago Charles approached me to teach him the tasks required for the 
International Federation of Fly Fishers Certified Casting course (CCI). We agreed to meet 
every morning Monday to Friday with Charles supplying the hot coffees. 
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Vale	Charles	Bradley	1946-2015	(cont.)	 	 	 Ian	Sambell	
  Charles was focussed and determined and over the following months I was delighted 
with his progress. He practiced constantly and I remember vividly how elated he was 
when he achieved an 80’ cast without a tail. His mends, wiggles, targets and roll casts 
were all coming together nicely. During this time we became very close friends and 
enjoyed many social outings with our wives. 
 
  We were devastated in April when we heard the news that Charles was to undergo an 
operation to remove a tumour from his lung. Although the operation went well he was 
advised to have radiotherapy followed by chemotherapy over the next 10 months. He 
agreed on the condition that the treatment would have to be postponed for 10 days in 
October as he had a fishing trip organised with his mates. 
 
  Unfortunately Charles was not well enough to be on that fishing trip to Hinchinbrook 
Channel but he enjoyed our many phone calls describing our daily activities during the 
trip. 
 
  During Charles’s treatment he insisted on continuing with his CCI tasks and I knew on 
most occasions he was very ill and in pain but he never complained. I told him many times 
that he was an inspiration to us all. 
 
  Charles was admitted to hospital on his 69th birthday in October with a persistent 
infection. Regrettably his health deteriorated and he died 3 weeks later. 
 
Condolences and sympathies from the Southern Fly Fishers have been passed onto to his 
wife Judy and other family members. 
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Joe	&	Helga	Alexandar	Vale	 	 	 	 	 			John	McIntyre	
  Members from the 80’s and 90’s. They both were active in participating on club trips. 
Every December they would go to the Nariel River and we would look forward to their 
report. In retiring around 1998 from the club they were active Eucumbene fishers. 
 
  Tragically they lost their lives in a road accident recently. 
 
  Tight lines Joe and Helga 

  A fun day for all the family to meet and celebrate the coming festive season. Great 
opportunity to discuss all the ones that got away. 
 
  Location – Julian Hart’s property at: 35 Bergman Road, Langwarrin (enter Robinsons 
Rd). Start 12.30pm through till stumps. BYO – chairs – rod and 
wife/husband/friend/children. Food and drink supplied by the club. Also bring along a 
good sense of humour and lots of good weather. Young children are more than welcome 
(Father Christmas will also be paying a visit). 
 
  Trip sheet is in the clubrooms – please indicate numbers, dietary requirements, and how 
many children will be attending, by no later than the general meeting on Wednesday 25th 
November. 
 
  For further information please contact a committee member. 

 
 
 
 
 
Visit the Bentleigh Fly Fishing Store to 
receive some great advice and a 10% 
discount for SFF members. 
 
Address:  
489 South Road 
Bentleigh VIC 3204 
 
Phone: 
(03) 9532 1583 
 
Trading Hours 
 
Monday    9.00am-5.00pm 
Tuesday   9.00am-5.00pm 
Wednesday   9.00am-5.00pm 
Thursday   9.00am-5.00pm 
Friday    9.00am-5.00pm 
Saturday   9.00am-3.00pm 
Sunday    Closed for fishing!  

10%	Discount	

Christmas	Party	Invite	 	 	 	 Sunday	13th	December	2015	
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  Another perfect day for the annual Southern Max Kepert Cup. Everyone there and at 9-30 am, 
the all-important draw for fly selection. Rules were reiterated and then it was on. 

 
  In a replica of last 
year Nicky Edwards 
almost immediately 
had the first fish of 
the day on, 
followed closely by 
Jill McMillan who 
landed a beautifully 
marked rainbow 
which nudged the 
scales to 5.04 lb. Jill 
had followed up last 

years win with a terrific start for the heaviest fish. Boy was the pressure now on Colin and 
the rest of the crew! 
 
  Fish were being steadily caught with a Tony Hyett 2 
pounder actually weighing 5.15 lb, a new leader. In the 
most fish stakes Nicky was setting a cracking pace. 
Showing good form John McIntyre soon had 3 on board, 
as did Colin McMillan, Ken Moran cracked the duck, as 
did Les Pratt with nice sized fish. Max Kepert unluckily 
lost what appeared to be a beauty. Team McKie, Andrew 
and Olivia were having no luck with three being lost. 
Steve Clement ably supported by Maureen landed a 
beautifully marked brookie of 3.2 lb. 
 
  At lunch Nicky was leading comfortably from John 
McIntyre and Colin McMillan. Peter Cairns ably assisted by Scott and volunteers put on a 
sensational lunch for us. After lunch the pressure was on Nicky with the field snapping at his 
heels, then a large cry and Graeme Renfrey landed a 6.2 lb fish. A new leader for the largest fish 
in the clubhouse. Tom Galloway landed another 5 pounder and Team McKie were also on the 
board. Dean Gordon combined his photographic duties with teaching Olivia McKie the finer 
points of casting and it soon paid off with Olivia catching her first trout of the day. Olivia is one 
to watch next year as she will give everyone a run for their money. A real keen fishergirl, even 
convincing dad to fish on after the competition. 
 
  With time starting to run down Peter Cairns after putting his first on the board was heard to say, 
watch out Nicky I’m on a roll. He must have been referring to the bread rolls he supplied at 
lunch! Nicky was continuing his fine form and pulling well away in the home straight. 3:00 pm 
and close of play. Another great days fishing and competition. All that was left to do was tote up 
the scores and for Max to present the trophies. 
 
  Heaviest fish:  6.2 lb Graeme Renfrey 
  Most fish:  Nicky Edwards with 12 fish, our new Max Kepert Cup champion, keeping it 
in the family as his brother Conor won last year. 

Max	Kepert	Cup		 	 	 	 	 	 	 		John	McDonald	

1	

2	
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Max	Kepert	Cup	(cont.)	 	 	 	 	 	 		John	McDonald	
  Other fine hauls were John McIntyre 5 fish and Colin McMillan 4, Well done to all who 
participated. All up 39 fish were caught on the day’ 
 
  I would like to thank the following members for their contribution to making the day such a 
success. Peter Cairns for organising the catering and the barbecue lunch, ably assisted by Scott 
Dargan. Ray Goddard and Dean Gordon for assisting with weighing, and recording catches and 
taking heaps of photographs and Colin McMillan for organising the trophy’s and also taking 
plenty of photos. Steve is going to have a headache selecting which ones to put in the next 
Flyfisher. The following members generously assisted by tying and providing all the flies for the 
competition, Ross Bailey, Peter Gadd, Majid Horiye, Ivo Kavelj, Mark Thomas, Geoffrey Daniel, 
Paul Harris, Julian Hart and Peter Suzic. It is fantastic that so many members were willing to 
assist in this way. 
 
  Finally a big thank you to all who attended and made it a great day. Of course a special thanks 
to Max for presenting the trophy’s. 

1.	The	competitors	eager	to	cast	to	a	fly.	
2.	This	was	Nicky’s	first	fish	caught...most	people	
hadn’t	even	cast	a	line	yet	and	he	was	off	the	mark!	
3.	Everyone	lined	up	trying	to	catch	up	to	Nicky’s	
head	start.	
4.	The	victors	-	Graeme	Renfrey,	Max	Kepert	and	
Nicky	Edwards.	
5.	Team	McKie,	Macka	and	daughter	Olivia.	
6.	I	think	we	would	all	like	to	know	what	you	are	
up	to	Tony.	

Pictures	courtesy	of	Dean	Gordon	&	Ray	Goddard	

3	 4	

5	 6	
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Max	Kepert	Cup	(cont.)	 	 	 	 	 	 		John	McDonald	
	

7.	Another	Hyett	2	pounder.	
8.	It’s	amazing	how	Colin	is	still	smiling	given	Jill	managed	to	beat	him	again.	
9.	The	weigh	master	in	action,	thanks	for	organising	another	great	event	John.	
10.	I	sure	hope	Scott	washed	his	mouth	before	going	home	to	give	Gennifer	a	kiss!	
11.	An	extremely	focused	Flo	Le	Bec.	
12.	Team	Mckie	at	it	again,	it	won’t	be	long	and	Olivia	will	be	catching	more	fish	than	dad.	

8	

9	

7	

10	

11 12	

Pictures	courtesy	of	Dean	Gordon	&	Ray	Goddard	
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Max	Kepert	Cup	(cont.)	 	 	 	 	 	 		John	McDonald	
	

13.	I	would	have	hoped	that	the	president	of	
Southern	would	know	what	a	trout	looked	like	
by	now.	
14.	Colin	with	a	beautiful	specimen.	
15.	John	McIntyre	practicing	a	new	version	of	a	
gentle	release.	
16.	Nicky	into	yet	another	fish.	
17.	Ken	Moran	and	John	McIntyre	practicing	
synchronised	fishing.	
18.	Julian	Hart	so	pleased	to	have	caught	a	fish	he	
praying	with	it,	shame	it	isn’t	a	nice	brown	trout.	

13	

14	

15

16	

17	

18	

Pictures	courtesy	of	Dean	Gordon	&	Ray	Goddard	
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Max	Kepert	Cup	(cont.)	 	 	 	 	 	 		John	McDonald	
	

19.	Peter	Cairns	having	a	well	earned	rest	after	cooking	an	amazing	BBQ.	
20.	Jill	McMillan	casting	to	the	other	side	of	the	lake.	
21.	See	no	Evil	/	Hear	no	Evil	/	Say	no	Evil.	
22.	That	smile	is	the	result	of	catching	a	6.2	lb	trout.	
23.	Eildon	Trout	Farm	was	the	venue	for	the	Max	Kepert	Cup.	
24.	All	lined	up	and	desperate	for	a	tug	at	the	end	of	the	line.	

19	

20	

21	 22	

23	 24	

Pictures	courtesy	of	Dean	Gordon	&	Ray	Goddard	
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SFF	Flies	for	Sale	
Flies for Sale 
  At most Members Nights and General Meetings you will spot a couple of fly boxes 
containing a variety of flies. These are usually flies that have been donated by members 
including Max and they are for sale at a price of $1.50 each. There are often quite a 
variety of individual flies for sale so make sure that you don’t miss out when you see the 
box open. A good opportunity to get you hands on a genuine Max Kepert fly. 
 
 

  Following the success of the Winter Fly Tying Course and while peoples interest is at a 
peak, now is the time to organise a regular fly tying night. 
 
  For those who are interested in meeting regularly to tie flies, learn from others, 
demonstrate a new pattern or simply talk fly tying, please contact Paul Harris on 0412 
774 123 or paul.harris@applyit.com.au to discuss further (if Paul does not answer 
please leave a message). Paul is collating interest at this time with the intention of starting 
the regular fly tying in the New Year. 
 
  Details will follow in the fly fisher once a fixed date and time are decided. 
 
 

Everyone who has the third Wednesday of each month free is welcome to drop into the 
clubrooms from 1.00 pm to around 4.00 pm. 
 
  New members are especially welcome. Come along and contribute your ideas on how to 
make this a successful afternoon. Perhaps a Wednesday fly fishing trip could be 
organised? fly casting, fly tying, watch a fly fishing video etc., and enjoy some afternoon 
tea. 
 
This will be the last meeting for 2015, regular meetings will start again in February 2016. 
 
 

  The competition casting practice sessions are on Tuesday nights at 7.00 pm, so if you 
are interested in competition casting please come along, have some fun and develop your 
casting skills. 
 

Regular	Fly	Tying	Group	Interest	

Wednesday	Afternoon	Social	Meetings	 	 					Darryl	Foulds	
	

Casting	About	
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General	Meeting	Minutes	 	 	 	 						28th	October	2015	
DATE: WEDNESDAY 28th October 2015    7.35pm 
COMMITTEE PRESENT: 
Tony Hyett, Ken Moran, Colin McMillan, Scott Dargan, Les Pratt, Erhan Cinar, Tom 
Galloway, Ray Boast. 
 
Scott Dargan chaired the meeting. 
 
Scott opened the meeting and advised the members of the poor health of Charles Bradley, 
the members endorsed Scott’s wishes that we all wish Charles well. 
 
APOLOGIES: 
Steven Clements, Phil Magness, Peter Cairns, Peter Suzic, John Worrell, Ian Sambell, 
Graham Seeger, Jan Horak. 
 
VISITORS: 
Mark Remington. 
 
NEW MEMBERS – approved September Committee Meeting: 
Nil. 
 
MINUTES of PREVIOUS MEETING: Tabled as issued 
Moved: Colin McMillan   Seconded: Tom Galloway 
Any matters arising from minutes. Nil 
 
CORRESPONDENCE IN: 
Newsletters; Red Tag, Bainsdale, Greenwells, Mallard & Claret (QLD), VFFA 
ATF, AGM minutes 
CVFFC, media release re Forum locations / dates 
Department of Economics & Development, 2 letters 
A/ Seeking applications for positions on fishing grants committee 
B/ “Talk wild trout” forum at Mansfield 21st Nov. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE OUT: 
Thanks to Bill & Ian for great presentation (Col) 
Guest speaker request to ATF President (Col) 
 
Moved: John McIntyre   Seconded: Tony Hyett 
 
DELEGATES REPORT:  
CVFFC   Nil. 
ATF:    AGM Meeting held late October. Colin McMillan elected  
    assistant secretary, minutes posted at club rooms. 
ACF & CASTING:  Nil. 
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General	Meeting	Minutes	(cont.)	 	 							25th	August	2015	
 
COMBINED CLUBS: AGM held, KM & PC elected as SFF delegates. PC elected  
    Secretary. 
FLYFISHER:    Nil. 
LIBRARY:   Colin reported library being well used. 
WEB SITE:  Nil. 
FACEBOOK:  Nil. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
Southern Dinner Proposal 
  Scott thanked John McDonald for the excellent day he organized for the Max Kepert 
Cup, everything was perfect on the day, and Scott also thanked Peter Cairns for the great 
BBQ which was enjoyed by all. 
 
  John McDonald also offered his thanks to Ray Goddard & Dean Gordon for not only 
assisting with weighing & recording but also the excellent photo’s that have been loaded 
onto our drop box site 
 
  Scott confirmed and thanked Julian Hart for opening his property for our Christmas party 
on the 13th December. 
 
  Scott canvased ideas on the format, venue etc. for the proposed “Gala Dinner” around 
March 2016. 
Ideas were taken on board for consideration by the committee. 
 
  Ken M raised a concern about some of the content that is appearing on the SFF face book 
pages. Erhan is / has taken action to remove access to those individuals (they are not SFF 
members). 
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General	Meeting	Minutes	(cont.)	 	 							25th	August	2015	
  From the floor, it was noted that Peter Gadd was having a birthday (between 50 & 100), 
he was quick to point out he was only 78 so all present sang to his Happy Birthday. 
 
Fishing reports 
  Bill Jeans & crew fished for Permit for 6 days at Hinchinbrook, not a repeatable 
experience. 
 
  John Mennon fished the Marysville area, secret men’s place (no pun intended) for 7 nice 
trout to 2lb on would you believe “Copper Johns”. 
 
  Ray Boast & Les Pratt tried to find the secret place but could only manage 3 smalls on 
dries. 
 
  Erhan Cinar fished the Goulburn and reported that the fishing is very good with nice 
trout taken on both dry & nymph patterns. 
 
  Tony Hyett & Dean Gordon fished Big River. Dean reported that the water temperature 
was 11degrees and rising. Very little insect activity or food sighted and in his opinion the 
river is at least a month away from being reasonable. Only 5 fish over 2 days. 
 
Fishing Trip Calendar 
Noojee Streams   8th November  Trip Leader: Les Pratt 
Tasmania Trip 1  16th-23rd November Trip Leader: Scott Dargan 
Steavenson River  22nd November  Trip Leader: TBA 
Please review the trip board at the club for all details and proposed destinations 
 
Our new members are encouraged to come on our trips and experienced members 
will always help. 
 
Ken’s Balls  $80.00 Jackpot 
  Sorry James Mulvay, you were not here so next month we go to $100. 
 
Next meeting will be 25th November 2015 
MEETING CLOSED AT 8.45pm 
 
 
 

  Stop illegal and damaging fishing activities. Add this number to your contacts: 
Report to 13 34 74 
 

Report	Illegal	Fishing	Activity	
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Accommodation	Offers	

			 Myrica Cottage, self-contained with beautiful décor and all 
amenities, is located in Bellbrae, Victoria 5.5 Kms from 
Anglesea. Solar powered, environmentally friendly and 
accommodating up to five people, it has two bedrooms, a 
superb lounge and dining area, self-equipped kitchen and 
bathroom. 
With abundant Australian wildlife, a private flyfishery (catch-
and-release only) and walks on over 200 acres of natural 

bushland it is perfect for flyfishermen, birdwatchers, bushwalkers, bike riders, photographers, 
nature lovers, horse riders (own horses) and international guests. For hire to those who are 
willing to share with the native flora and fauna by leaving the pristine premises as found, with 
kangaroos on site and a spectacular wedge-tailed eagle’s nest.. Tariff $300 per weekend (Please 
confirm). For information call Allan Roberts on 0412 560 452. 

Myrica	Cottage	at	Bellbrae		 	 	 	
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Membership*Nomination*Form* !
!

Version!14th!August!2014! !
!

Southern!Fly!Fishers!Australia!Inc.*
PO!Box!388Moorabbin!3192!

!
Nomination!date!……/…../…………!
!
Nominee’s!Name......................................................................Signature...........................................................!
!
Address…............................................................................................................................!Post!Code..................!
!
Phone!contact(s)!Home..........................................................Mob....................................................................!
!
Email!(Please!print)................................................................................................................................................!
!
Occupation! .....................................................................................................................................................!
!
Proposer! .......................................................................Signature............................................................!
!
Seconder! ........................................................................Signature............................................................!
!
**"Membership"category"and"applicable"fee"for"2014":2015"
! ! Existing!Members! New!members!pro!rata!
Cat!
**! Membership!Types! Annual!

Subs+!
Ins!per!
person!

Total!
PA!

Jul!to!
Sep!

Oct!to!
Dec!

Jan!to!
Mar!

Apr!to!
Jun!

M! Member! $80! $10! $90! $90! $70! $50! $30!
P! Members!spouse!/!partner!!!!!! $40! $10! $50! $50! $40! $30! $20!
C! Concession!!!!!!!(Note!1)! $60! $10! $70! $70! $55! $40! $25!
J! Junior!(under!18!years)! $40! $10! $50! $50! $40! $30! $20!
S! FT!student!(under!25)! $50! $10! $60! $60! $48! $35! $23!
CT! Country!!!!!!!!!!!!!(Note!2)! $50! $10! $60! $60! $48! $35! $23!
F! Family!Special!!!(Note!3)! $120! $10! $120*! $120*! $100*! $70*! $40*!
L! Life!member! $0! $0! $0! $0! $0! $0! $0!

!
Note!1!Govt.!Pensions!and!Seniors!Card!holders!
Note!2!Permanently!residing!over!60km!from!Club!
Note!3!At!least!3!members,!adults,!juniors!and!students,!of!the!same!immediate!family!*(+!insurance!each!person)!
!

Cheques!should!be!made!payable!to!Southern!Fly!Fishers!Australia!Inc.!or!alternatively!direct!to:!!

SOUTHERN!FLY!FISHERS!bank!account!BSB!063T118,!Account!No!1000T6744.!(Include!name!as!reference)!

!
Club"use"only"
Membership"category"code**" " "
Date"submitted"to"Committee""""""""""……/……/………..."
Approved"by"committee" """""""Yes"/"No"
Applicable"fee"paid" " Yes"/"No"
"
Notify:" " Secretary""""""""""Communications"""""""""""Treasurer"""""""""""""""""""""""Register"number"…………………….."
"
***"Membership"is"subject"to"confirmation"by"the"Committee"of"Southern"Fly"Fishers"Ausralia"Inc.***!
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Dolor	sit	amet.	

LoremIpsumDolor	

We invite you to join and participate in the Club’s activities. Our aim is to support 
members in the enjoyment of the sport of fly fishing, the environment and the 
social camaraderie.  

   Meetings are held every 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month at the 
 Southern Fly Fishing Clubroom and Casting Pool 

 located in Highett Reserve, 
Cnr Chesterville and Turner Roads, Highett. Melways 77 J 9 

(Look for the “Combined Clubrooms” entrance at Nº 33 Turner Road) 
 

  Membership Benefits:  
- Beginners’& advanced casting tuition - Competitive casting & fishing events 
- Beginners’ and advanced fly tying classes - Discounts from sponsors’ retail outlets. 
- Streamcraft & fly fishing techniques  - Specialist guest speakers 
- Monthly fly fishing discussion group  - Regular day & weekend fishing trips 
- Annual interstate & overseas fishing trips - Saltwater fly fishing activities 
- Regular newsletter    - Public liability insurance for club 
activities 
 
Membership enquiries to: membership@southernflyfishers.org.au 
     

  “The Fly Fisher” 
If undeliverable return to: 
The Southern Fly Fishers 
PO Box 388 
MOORABBIN VIC 3192 

	


